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NQF HCBS Committee Web Meeting
Friday, August 28, 2015, 12:30pm - 2:30pm ET

The National Quality Forum's Home and Community-Based Services (HCBS) 
Committee will convene via web meeting on Friday, August 28. During this meeting, 
which is open to the public, the committee will review highlights of the July 2015
interim report, Addressing Performance Measure Gaps in Home and Community- 
Based Services to Support Community Living: Initial Components of the Conceptual 
Framework (PDF), discuss public comments, and provide guidance for the ongoing 
environmental scan of HCBS measures and synthesis of evidence.

View the agenda and register for the web meeting.
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HCBS Measure Development Webinar
Wednesday, September 9, 2015, 12:00pm - 1:30pm ET

Join the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS), the Assistant Secretary for 
Planning and Evaluation (ASPE), and Mathematica Policy Research 
(Mathematica) for a webinar describing their work to develop quality measures for 
Medicaid fee-for-service beneficiaries using home- and community-based services 
(HCBS).

Learn more about the effort and register for the webinar.
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